
 

   

 
 
 
 
 
December 1, 2014 
 
TO: ALL SWOG MEMBER, CCOP, UCOP AND AFFILIATE MEDICAL 

ONCOLOGISTS, SURGEONS, RADIATION ONCOLOGISTS, PATHOLOGISTS 
AND CLINICAL RESEARCH ASSOCIATES; AND CTSU 

 
FROM: Charles D. Blanke, M.D. - Chair 
 
RE: GUIDANCE ON REPORTING ADVERSE EVENTS TO INSTITUTIONAL 

REVIEW BOARDS FOR NIH-SUPPORTED MULTICENTER CLINICAL TRIALS 
(http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/not99-107.html) 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
All SWOG Phase III studies are monitored by our Data and Safety Monitoring Committee 
(DSMC). The Group policy regarding the function and composition of the DSMC is Policy #21 
- which may be found on the public portion of the Group web site at 
http://swog.org/Visitors/download/policies/Policy21.pdf.   
 
Copies of this document must be made available to local Institutional Review Boards 
(IRBs). 
 
As outlined in the "GUIDANCE ON REPORTING ADVERSE EVENTS TO INSTITUTIONAL 
REVIEW BOARDS FOR NIH-SUPPORTED MULTICENTER CLINICAL TRIALS 
(http://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/notice-files/not99-107.html)", the NIH requires that 
summary reports of adverse events be communicated from the DSMC to the IRBs at 
participating institutions.   
 
The interim reports for SWOG studies are posted in the Report of Studies area on the 
members side of the Group web site at https://swog.org/.  This site also contains the 
deliberations of the DSMC from their most recent meetings.  A copy of the deliberations from 
the October 24, 2014 meeting is attached.  The information from this report must be made 
available to your IRB. 
  
If the DSMC has decided to make recommendations resulting in substantial changes to a 
study, those changes will be circulated in the form of a protocol amendment or a special 
notification (e.g., "Dear Physician" letter). 
 
This memorandum serves to notify the NCI and SWOG Statistical Center. 
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cc:  Cathy M. Tangen, Dr.P.H. 
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